
April 10, 2024 
 
Members of Indiana Grand Chapter: 
 
This letter is to provide information to all members of Eastern Star in Indiana about the 
General Grand Chapter Session to be held October 24 to November 1, 2024, in Myrtle Beach, South 
Carolina. 
 
Attached is the information posted about the Sessions of GGC - transportation, housing, registration, 
and more. 

INDIANA HAS A LOT OF REASONS TO BE  
BY THE SHORE FOR GGC IN OCTOBER 2024 

 
Each Triennial Session Past Grand Matrons and Past Grand Patrons of Indiana are appointed to 
serve on General Grand Chapter Committees.  It is a three-year commitment.  Sister Glenda 
Winchester, Most Worthy Grand Matron, and Lon Lowry, Most Worthy Grand Patron asked these 
Past Grands to serve on the following GGC Committees:  

 Cindy Skura, PGM, Community Service 
                       Elizabeth Lashley, PGM, ESTARL 
                       Betty Swisher, PGM, International Headquarters 
                       Larry Frost, PGP, Service Dog 
Their commitment will end at the ‘Worldwide The Family Of God Marches Together’ Session, when 
the next Triennial Officers and Committee Members are installed. 
   
Indiana Grand Chapter is supporting our candidate for Right Worthy Associate Grand Conductress, 
Sister Susie Roach.  She will be elected to serve through the stations, to be Most Worthy Grand 
Matron, in 2033 to 2036, to preside at the General Grand Chapter Session in 2036, in Indiana.  This 
will be 160 years after General Grand Chapter was formed in Indianapolis (1876) - a truly historic 
event. 
   START YOUR ENGNES – LET’S GO TO THE SHORE! 
 
The next reason this information is important is that I will be serving as Chaplain during the General 
Grand Chapter Session, in Myrtle Beach.  Serving as Chaplain for the General Grand Chapter has 
been an amazing experience.  Lynn and I have traveled to many OES Grand Chapters within the 
USA, and to Sao Paulo, Brazil, Philippines, and Taiwan.  The activities and adventures will culminate 
at the General Grand Chapter Session this October, when a new GGC Family will be installed. 
 
We would love for you to make reservations to attend GGC in October of 2024.  Indiana will have two 
busses of members to support our candidate Sister Susie, to set up and operate our hospitality area, 
do some daily excursions, and to enjoy the GGC Sessions with me.  
 

KEEP THE FAITH – IT’S TIME FOR INDIANA EASTERN STAR TO SHINE 
 
 
Bill Shoulders 
Worthy Grand Chaplain, GGC 
PGP of Indiana 
 


